
Hello Dear Friends and
Partners in Christ,
Grace and peace to you in the
name of our Lord Jesus Christ!
It is with great joy and thanksgiving
that we reach out to you, sharing the
marvelous works God has been
doing in our lives and ministry.
As we reflect on the last 6 weeks, we
are filled with awe at the goodness
and faithfulness of our Heavenly
Father. First and foremost, we are
overjoyed to announce the birth of
our fourth son, Luka! Truly, God has
blessed us with this precious gift.

In the Psalm 127:3 says, "Children are a heritage from the Lord, offspring a
reward from him." Luka's arrival has brought so much light and joy into our
home, reminding us of the pure and boundless love our Father has for His
children. Your encouragement has been a source of strength and joy for us as
we embrace the adventure of raising four boys. We are deeply grateful for your
prayers and support during this season of our lives. 
Thank you for sharing in our joy and for standing with us in faith. Your prayers
and love mean the world to us, and we look forward to seeing how God’s hand
will continue to move in Luka’s life and in our family.

In addition to this joyous news, we are thrilled to share that our son Aaron is
recovering remarkably well from his broken arm. However, the journey wasn’t
without its challenges. Just two weeks after the break, a follow-up X-ray
revealed that Aaron’s bone was not healing properly, and there was a risk that it
could set incorrectly. The doctors strongly recommended surgery to re-align the
bone and start the healing process anew. We were devastated and filled with
fear at the prospect of such a major intervention.

But in that moment of fear and uncertainty, we turned to God in prayer,
seeking His guidance and wisdom. We also sought advice from other medical
professionals and, after much prayer and consideration, we felt led to take a
step of faith and decline the surgery. Isaiah 41:10 became our anchor during
this time. We chose to trust in God’s power to heal, believing that He would
work through Aaron’s body to bring about the necessary healing.

After six weeks of wearing a cast, the moment of truth came when the cast was
removed. We were anxious but hopeful, clinging to the promise that God was in
control. The first words from the doctor were nothing short of miraculous: “It’s
a good thing you didn’t go through with the surgery. The bone is healing
beautifully on its own.” This was a moment of profound relief and
overwhelming gratitude. We witnessed firsthand the healing hand of God at
work, defying expectations and bringing about a recovery that could only be
described as miraculous.
Aaron’s healing journey has strengthened our faith and reminded us of the
power of trusting in God, even when circumstances seem dire. 

We also had the blessing of spending a short, refreshing vacation by the sea. In
those moments of rest, we felt the gentle whisper of God’s peace and renewal
wash over us, much like the waves on the shore. Acts 3:19 reminds us of the
times of refreshing that come from the Lord, and we are so thankful for the way
He refreshes our souls and renews our strength for the journey ahead. 

On the academic front, I recently completed another session at my Christian
university, and I’m now preparing for the upcoming autumn. As I continue my
studies, I’m reminded of Colossians 3:23: “Whatever you do, work at it with all
your heart, as working for the Lord, not for human masters.” It is my prayer
that these efforts will be used for His glory and to further His kingdom. 

And another joyful event - we celebrated our wonderful David's first
anniversary! Ten years flew by in a flash, filled with bright colors, laughter and
unforgettable moments. This anniversary became a moment of deep gratitude
and joy for us. We remember how much has happened over the years and how
much God has blessed our family. Some of you remember how we watched his
first steps together, heard his first words? Time flies so quickly, and our
friendship becomes stronger every year.

Ministry : We were blessed to participate in a powerful evangelization event in
a park in Chișinău. This outreach was an incredible opportunity to share the
love of Christ with those who may not have heard the Gospel before. We went
and told the Gospel first, and then we invited these people to a program where
there were songs of praise, a sermon and other things
As we ministered, we saw firsthand the transformative power of God’s Word.
Hearts were softened, and lives were touched in ways that only the Holy Spirit
can accomplish. The presence of God was palpable, and it was evident that He
was at work, drawing people to Himself.
We hold fast to the promise in Isaiah 55:11. This Scripture has been our anchor,
reminding us that every word spoken, every prayer lifted, and every act of love
has eternal significance. We trust that the seeds sown during this event will
yield a bountiful harvest for His kingdom, bearing fruit that will last for
generations.

Prayer Request: We ask for your continued prayers for those who heard the
Gospel during this outreach. Pray that the seeds sown will take root in their
hearts, leading to genuine transformation and a deep relationship with Jesus
Christ.

Another blessed event : In addition, we were blessed to unite with another
church to organize a youth camp for teenagers aged 12-16. This camp was a
time of profound impact, where young hearts were drawn closer to God and His
truth. It was incredible to witness how God moved among these teens, planting
seeds of faith and stirring a deeper hunger for His presence. We saw lives being
transformed as they encountered the love of Christ in a powerful and personal
way.
Looking ahead, we are eagerly anticipating the upcoming "To the Heights of
Dreams" camp, which begins tomorrow, August 23rd, and is designed for youth
aged 16-25. This camp presents a unique and blessed opportunity to live in
close community with these young people for several days. During this time, we
have the privilege of witnessing to the Gospel, encouraging believers in their
faith, and sharing the hope of Jesus with those who may not yet know Him. The
atmosphere of fellowship, worship, and teaching creates a space where hearts
are open and ready to receive God's Word.
We ask for your prayers that this camp will be a life-changing experience
for all who attend. Our deepest hope is that these young people will encounter
Jesus in a powerful way, that their faith will be strengthened, and that they will
leave with a renewed commitment to live for Him.  

And from August 15th to 18th, we partnered to host a conference for
pastors and leaders of home churches and groups. The theme of the retreat was
"Healthy Church," and we firmly believe that it was a powerful time of
growth in our understanding of God’s purpose for the Church and a renewal of
our strength for ministry. God's presence was profoundly felt among us,
opening new horizons and inspiring us to pursue new heights in our faith.

During this retreat, we were reminded of the vital importance of building a
Church grounded in God’s truth and love. The fellowship, prayers, and
reflections bore incredible fruit: pastors and leaders were deeply encouraged,
and many gained a fresh perspective on their calling and ministry. In an
atmosphere of unity and mutual support, we gained a clear understanding of
what it means to be a healthy Church, fulfilling God’s purpose here on earth.

Prayer Request: We ask for your continued prayers for the pastors and
leaders who participated in this retreat. Pray that God strengthens them in their
faith and grants them wisdom in applying everything they have learned. May
the seeds sown in their hearts bear abundant fruit in their ministries and the
lives of their congregations.  
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Thank you for being in our lives, for walking with us on this journey
of faith and service in Moldova, and together as one team we make a
difference in expanding His Kingdom and His glory.
With great love, your missionaries from Moldova, the Juicov family
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